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March 2008



President’s Corner

Greetings to all!

I am excited about the 2008 year for EPI.  EPI had a great year last year, and we would like to continue with that momentum.  Lynnae Hentzen, with the Iowa Center on Sustainable Communities (ICOC) gave a presentation on how to make your home more environmentally friendly at our April 20, 2007 meeting.  2007 was also the year EPI initiated the hosting of ITRC web seminars with the support of HydroKlean, Inc. (HydroKlean) and the Iowa Department of Natural Recourses (IDNR). Two ITRC web seminars, Remediation Process Optimization Advanced Training and Vapor Intrusion Pathway: A Practical Guideline, were hosted at HydroKlean in Des Moines in 2007.  In addition, EPI had excellent turnout from both members and vendors at the 2007 EPI Symposium, held November 26 and 27, 2007.  The Monday night presentation was by Richard Cartwright, MECx, LLC on Environmental Incidents & Resulting Regulations.  On Tuesday, the opening address was by Rich Leopold with the IDNR.  Our topics for Tuesday included introduction of Tier 2 software 3.0, the ISU plastic water line study, chemical oxidation technologies, laser induced florescence as an assessment tool, watershed assessment, Iowa Renewable Fuels Association update, site conceptual models for remedial design, IDNR UST/LUST update, UST Board update, and a case scenario on the contamination of the Sioux City Drinking Water Wells.

On that note, I would like to thank Matt Deutsch, with HydroKlean, for serving as 2007 President and for his continued and past support of EPI.  I want to thank all our 2007 Symposium speakers and vendors, and current and former EPI Board members.  I would also like thank all of you who have supported EPI through suggestions, ideas, and participation in EPI events.  Several EPI members particularly stand out in their support and attendance at the 2007 EPI Board meetings: Sid Juwarker with Barker Lemar Engineering Consultants (Barker), Christy Jaworski with Barker, Ruth Hummel with the Iowa Department of Natural Resources (IDNR), Jeff White with the IDNR, Brain Lenz 
(cont’d from p.1)

with Thompson Environmental Consulting Inc, and Angel Shawda with MWH Americas, Inc. (MWH).  Thank you.    

I want to introduce myself to you.  I am Jasmine Bootman and the President for EPI for 2008.  I have been employed with MWH for over 5 years and before that I was employed with Preston Engineering, Inc.  I am a graduate from Iowa State University with a degree in Agricultural Engineering, emphasis in water and environment.    I am married to Bryon Bootman and we have two young children.  I joined the EPI Board in the position of Secretary in 2006 and served as President-Elect in 2007.  Once you join EPI you can’t help but stay - the exchange of ideas, working together for a common cause, and of course networking.  I encourage all of you to continue to participate in EPI events for these various reasons.

I would like to introduce to you our 2008 Board members.  Our President-Elect is Steve Shipley with TestAmerica, Inc., he also served as Secretary in 2007.    Our Secretary is Steve Reinders with GAB Robins, he also served as Newsletter Editor for 2006 and 2007.    Our Treasurer is Karen Lodden with the IDNR, she served as our Treasurer for 2007.  I would like to welcome two new members to the EPI Board.  Ginger Thune with ATC Associates, Inc. is our new Newsletter Editor and Leah Calvert with Barker is our new Program Chair.  Welcome and thank you to all of you.

As I stated above, I am excited about the 2008 year.  In our January 2008 Board meeting, it was agreed to host three ITRC web seminars this year and to have them in three locations to make it more accessible to our EPI members: Des Moines, Council Bluffs area, and the Iowa City/Cedar Rapids area.   The 2008 EPI Symposium will be located at the Stoney Creek Inn in Johnston, IA.  We received a lot of positive feedback from our members for 2007, so the EPI Board agreed to utilize the Stoney Creek Inn again for the EPI Symposium.  If you would like to be a speaker or have an idea for a topic or speaker, we encourage you to notify one of the Board members as early as you can before the agenda is finalized.  Please feel free to email or call me or other Board members with your ideas and concerns.  That is what we are here for – to serve EPI.   

In addition to the above listed events, the EPI Board would like to present to you the idea of a new column for the EPI newsletter – Industry Spotlight.  This column would include a write up of a company or person who you, an EPI member, would like to commend for their work in the environmental field.  Please submit all articles to our newsletter editor Ginger Thune at ginger.thune@atcassociates.com.  In addition if you would like to submit a summary or synopsis on your research or case studies on environmental topics, please feel free to do so. 
Thank you again for your continued support of EPI.

Sincerely,

Jasmine Bootman

SUMMARY OF 1/22/08 AND 2/26/08 EPI BOARD MEETING MINUTES

By Steve Reinders

EPI Board meetings were held at 6:15 pm at MWH on 1/22/08 and at 6:15 pm at Hydro-Kleen on 2/26/08.  A brief synopsis of the board meetings is provided below.  For the complete meeting minutes, please see the EPI website where the full minutes will be posted.

Attendees on 1/22/08– Jasmine Bootman, Leah Calvert, Angel Shawda, Karen Lodden, Ruth Hummel, Ginger Thune, Steve Reinders, Matt Deutsch, Sid Juwarker.

Attendees on 2/26/08 – Jasmine Bootman, Leah Calvert, Ginger Thune, Steve Reinders, Matt Deutsch, Sid Juwarker, Steve Shipley, Jeff White, and Christy Jaworsky.

New EPI Board Member – Leah Calvert volunteered to take the vacant position of EPI Program Chair.  

2007 EPI Symposium Evaluation – The evaluation forms submitted and verbal responses were overwhelmingly positive regarding the 2007 EPI Symposium.  All EPI members seemed to prefer keeping the symposium at the Stoneycreek Inn.  

The venue for the 2008 EPI Symposium was explored by Jasmine Bootman.  She compared the Stoneycreek Inn against the Hy-Vee Convention Center.  The cost and size of the Hy-Vee Convention Center was a concern.  Therefore, due to the good feedback received by EPI members, the Stoney Creek Inn was chosen as the venue for the 2008 Symposium.  The 2008 symposium is scheduled for Monday and Tuesday, November 17th and 18th.

Potential speakers were discussed during the meeting.  There will be a goal to increase the diversity of the symposium topics to allow EPI to appeal to a wider audience.    

2008 EPI activities – Planned ITRC seminars and other EPI activities were discussed.  The following activities/schedule was agreed upon.  Each ITRC seminar will be held simultaneously in three locations across the state to increase the convenience of attending.  2.25 CEU’s will be awarded by the IDNR per seminar.  TestAmerica (contact is Steve Shipley) will sponsor the east and west locations.  Hydro-Kleen (contact is Matt Deutsch) will sponsor the central (Des Moines) location.  More information will be sent out shortly by the moderator.

April 17th – ITRC internet seminar – Remediation Assessment/Risk Management

10:00am – 12:15pm.

June 24th – ITRC internet seminar – Direct Push Technology for Long Term Groundwater Monitoring, 1:00pm – 3:15pm.

September 23rd – ITRC internet seminar – Planning and Promoting Ecological Land Reuse of Remediated Sites, 1:00pm – 3:15pm.

Project AWARE:  June 14th-21st – EPI will sponsor project AWARE (A Watershed Awareness River Expedition) to help with river cleanup activities.  

· Location: Mason City to Cedar Falls on the Winnebago, Shell Rock, and Cedar Rivers.  More information is provided in the newsletter.

EPI may sponsor a Habitat for Humanity project involving the construction of a home using green technology.  The location of the home will be on E 33rd Street in Des Moines near the fairgrounds and groundbreaking is scheduled for August 7th.  More information will be provided once this is finalized. 

Matt Deutsch was contacted by CHMM (Certified Hazardous Materials Managers).  Their Iowa chapter has a good member list, but the chapter itself does not have a good framework.  They have asked about having some form of partnership with EPI.  .  No one was opposed to this idea.  Possible ideas of a partnership were discussed.  One being, the CHMM chapter merge with EPI, and the EPI Symposium would host their annual meeting or workshops.  Matt is to talk more with CHMM and perhaps one of their members will be able to attend the next EPI Board meeting either in person or via telephone.

(EPI Board Meeting Minutes cont’d from p.3)

2008 EPI Board Meeting Schedule 

May 6th – 6:15 pm at MWH


August 12th- - 6:15 pm at MWH

October 14th- 6:15 pm at MWH


November 10th- 6:15 pm at MWH

EPI Website – EPI has databases on EPI members, vendors, etc., on three different software formats (Access, Excel, and Outlook).  For a fee of $3,500.00, Barker Lemar’s IT Department (the Moderator) will combine all of these databases into the Microsoft SQL database.  This database will be linked through a secure database management page to the EPI website.  This will allow for the management of EPI and vendor information and will ease the process of sending email notifications and tracking registrations, etc.

EPI Newsletter – the submittal date for the first EPI newsletter of 2008 is set for the first week of March.  All articles should be submitted to Ginger Thune by February 29th.

2007 Symposium Summary

The 2007 EPI Symposium returned to the Stoney Creek Inn but for a Monday/Tuesday session rather than Thursday/Friday.  The evaluation forms collected from the 2007 symposium generally indicated attendees considered it an excellent event.  Many attendees commented that there were good speakers but that the topics should focus less on a “sales approach” and more of a technical presentation.  Many comments were also made regarding poor sound and visibility of the presentations.  The most common response was approval of the Stoney Creek Inn location for the Symposium.  Thanks to all who completed the evaluation forms – your comments and suggestions help EPI continue to improve the Symposium to meet your professional needs.

________________________________________________________________________________

PROJECT A.W.A.R.E. [image: image1.wmf]
(A Watershed Awareness River Expedition)

June 14-21

AWARE volunteers will clean up the Winnebago, Shell Rock, & Cedar rivers from Mason City to Cedar Falls. Covering nearly 100 miles in seven days, the 6th Annual Project AWARE is your opportunity to join hundreds of others as they pitch in and lend a hand to help revitalize these rivers.  Canoes will be provided to those who need them on a first come, first serve basis.  Average cost per day for food and shuttle service is $40.  Registration Deadline (before a late fee is applied) is May 30.  For more complete information please go to www.iowaprojectaware.com.  

EPI is a proud Silver Stern supporter of this project.     

News from IDNR…….

Amendments to Chapter 135, "Technical Standards and Corrective Action Requirements for Owners and Operators of Underground Storage Tanks"
The Department of Natural Resources (Department) has proposed amendments Chapter 135, "Technical Standards and Corrective Action Requirements for Owners and Operators of Underground Storage Tanks".  The amendments propose to revise the current Risk Based Corrective Action (RBCA) Tier 2 model to make the modeled groundwater plumes more closely match the actual plumes.  

The Department also looked at the potential impact of the RBCA Tier 2 model revision on sites with respect to public water supply wells and what effect public water supply wells may have on inducing contaminant plume movement. For situations where there is a potential for plumes to be drawn into the water supply, the revised RBCA Tier 2 model alone could be an inappropriate tool for evaluating the risk of contamination to these water supplies. Therefore, the proposed amendments establish a screening process whereby the Department will use its existing source water protection evaluation of the public water supply well to determine whether the risk to the public water supply well should be assessed using the previous Tier 2 model, which is more conservative.

The proposed amendments also establish a procedure to implement corrective action at high risk sites, either through a collaborative meeting process resulting in a Memorandum of Agreement between the interested parties and the Department or through the submittal and Departmental approval of a Corrective Action Design Report.  Any interested person may make written suggestions or comments pertaining to the proposed amendments on or before March 6, 2008. Such written materials should be directed to Tammy Vander Bloemen, Iowa Department of Natural Resources, Wallace State Building, 502 East Ninth Street, Des Moines, Iowa 50319-0034; fax (515)281-8895; or E-mail tammy.vander_bloemen@ dnr.iowa.gov.  Persons wishing to convey their views orally should contact Tammy Vander Bloemen at (515)281-8957.

Three public hearings will be held, at which time persons may present their views either orally or in writing. At the hearings, persons will be asked to give their names and addresses for the record and to confine their remarks to the subject of the amendments.

The public hearings will be held as follows:

March 4, 2008 1 to 3 p.m.

Community Meeting Room

Denison City Hall, Clerk’s Office

111 N. Main Street

Denison, Iowa

March 5, 2008 1 to 3 p.m.

Iowa City Public Library

Meeting Room B

123 S. Linn Street

Iowa City, Iowa

March 6, 2008 1 to 3 p.m.

Wallace State Office Building

Fifth Floor Conference Rooms

502 E. Ninth Street

Des Moines, Iowa

Any persons who intend to attend a public hearing and have special requirements, such as those related to hearing or mobility impairments, should contact the Department of Natural Resources to advise of specific needs. These amendments are intended to implement Iowa Code section 455B.474.  A published copy of the proposed amendments can be found at http://www.legis.state.ia.us/Rules/Current/ Bulletin/IAB080213.pdf.  A fiscal impact summary prepared by the Legislative Services Agency pursuant to Iowa Code § 17A.4(3) will be available at http://www.legis.state.ia.us/IAC.html or at (515) 281-5279 prior to the Administrative Rules Review Committee’s review of this rule making.

(News from IDNR…cont’d)

Reorganization of Bureaus in IDNR 

Here is an update on IDNR’s recent reorganization within Environmental Services Division (ESD).  The Land Quality Bureau will be led by Brian Tormey.  This bureau contains the planning, permitting and engineering section (solid waste); the contaminated sites section; the underground storage tanks section; the financial and business assistance section, and the  energy program (with some energy functions handled under the new Office of Energy Independence).  The majority of this bureau deals with issues of land quality (e.g., contaminant and waste management).  The bureau also houses IDNR’s very successful business intern program, the assistance program for large industry, bottle bill responsibilities, and financial assistance for solid waste programs.  

The Iowa Geological and Water Survey will be led by Tim Hall.  This bureau is entirely non-regulatory and is focused on scientific assessments of Iowa’s water quality and quantity.  This will include work with both surface and underground water sources.  This bureau contains the watershed improvement section (TMDLs and the 319 program), the watershed assessment and monitoring section, the GIS section, the groundwater and stratigraphic studies section, and the office of the State Geologist, Bob Libra.  This bureau will focus primarily on scientific assessments and solutions for water issues, both surface and groundwater; providing funding and professional support for local watershed improvement efforts; collecting basic scientific information for use in managing Iowa’s resources effectively, and providing accurate information and mapping resources to  customers.  

These reorganized bureaus, along with IDNR’s Water Bureau, the Air Quality Bureau, and the Field Services Bureau, are the composition of ESD. Combining all the land quality programs in one area will be a positive step for helping to manage these resources.  The creation of a non-regulatory, science based bureau will also allow IDNR to focus considerable expertise in water quality and quantity toward improving our management of those resources. 

[image: image2.wmf]
ON THE MOVE…
Karen Lodden, formally with IDNR UST Section has moved to the NPDES Wastewater Permit Section of the IDNR as an industrial permit writer.

Kay Eekhoff has joined Hydro-Klean, Inc. in Des Moines as the Environmental, Health & Safety Coordinator.  Kay recently graduated from Iowa State University with a degree in Environmental Science.  

New Faces at the IDNR:

Kate Meyer is an environmental specialist with the UST section, involved with the cleanup of LUST sites in North Central Iowa (Region 2). Prior to her position at the IDNR, she was employed with PEI performing contract work for IDNR.

Lee Osborn graduated from the University of Iowa and worked with the Iowa Department of Transportation in construction and materials engineering. His environmental experience has been both as a regulator and as a consultant. He is involved with LUST sites in Regions 4, 5, and 6 (Southern Iowa). 

Matthew Dvorak graduated from Iowa State University with a BS and MS in Environmental Science.  He has been with the DNR for 2 years, and worked at the Air Quality Bureau in the Ambient Air Monitoring section prior to moving to the UST/LUST section.  He is currently responsible for cleanup of LUST sites in South Central Iowa (Region 5).

Calendar of Events[image: image3.wmf]
3/11    
Environmental Protection Commission (EPC) Meeting, Urbandale, 10 AM (www.iowadnr.com/epc/)

3/28
IUST Fund Board Meeting, Insurance Division Bldg., 10 AM

4/8
Environmental Protection Commission (EPC) Meeting, Coon Rapids (www.iowadnr.com/epc/) 

4/17
ITRC Internet Seminar – Remediation Assessment/Risk Management, 10-12:15pm (see p.1 of this newsletter for registration information)/Brief EPI Meeting 

4/22
Earth Day

5/6
EPI Board Meeting, MWH, 6:15 pm 

5/13
Environmental Protection Commission (EPC) Meeting, Des Moines (www.iowadnr.com/epc/)

6/10
Environmental Protection Commission (EPC) Meeting, Des Moines (www.iowadnr.com/epc/)

6/14-21
Project A.W.A.R.E.  (see p.4 of newsletter for details)

6/24
ITRC Internet Seminar – Direct Push Technology for Long Term Groundwater Monitoring, 1 – 3:15pm (see p.1 of newsletter for registration information).
7/8
Environmental Protection Commission (EPC) Meeting, Storm Lake, IA (www.iowadnr.com/epc/)

8/12
Environmental Protection Commission (EPC) Meeting, Des Moines, IA (www.iowadnr.com/epc/)
8/12
EPI Board Meeting, MWH, 6:15 pm
9/9
Environmental Protection Commission (EPC) Meeting, Eldora, IA (www.iowadnr.com/epc/)

9/23
ITRC Internet Seminar – Planning and Promoting Ecological Land Reuse of Remediated Sites, 1-3:15pm, p.1 of newsletter for registration information).
10/14
Environmental Protection Commission (EPC) Meeting, Des Moines, IA (www.iowadnr.com/epc/)
10/14
EPI Board Meeting, MWH, 6:15 pm
11/10
EPI Board Meeting, MWH, 6:15 pm
11/11
Environmental Protection Commission (EPC) Meeting, Centerville at Honey Creek Resort Park (www.iowadnr.com/epc/)

11/17-18
2008 EPI Symposium, Stoney Creek Inn

12/9
Environmental Protection Commission (EPC) Meeting, Des Moines, IA (www.iowadnr.com/epc/)
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ENVIRONMENTAL PROFESSIONALS OF IOWA SYMPOSIUM

SPEAKER REGISTRATION FORM

To register as a speaker for the EPI Symposium, please complete this form and return to:

Environmental Professionals of Iowa

PO Box 65484

West Des Moines, IA 50265

Registration fees are waived for all speakers who choose to also attend the Symposium. There is no need to also complete the Attendee Registration Form.  

If you have any additional questions regarding the symposium, please contact Jasmine Bootman at jasmine.m.bootman@mwhglobal.com or (515) 271-9608.

Contact Person:
________________________________________________________________

Organization: 
________________________________________________________________


Address: 

________________________________________________________________

City, State, Zip: 
________________________________________________________________

Phone: 

__________________________
FAX:
________________________________

Email:


__________________________
Web:
________________________________

Abstract: 

________________________________________________________________

Biography: 

________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
P.O. Box 65484 West Des Moines, IA 50265

www.epiowa.org

REVIEW





Environmental Professionals of Iowa is a multidisciplinary organization that promotes education and standards of conduct and performance in the environmental field. The organization also provides a forum for environmental professionals to express a collective statement and provide a professional perspective on environmental issues.





2008 EPI Officers





Jasmine Bootman, President


Phone: 515-271-9608


E-Mail: jasmine.m.bootman@us.mwhglobal.com





Matt Deutsch, Past President


Phone: 515-283-0500


E-Mail: mdeutsch@hydro-klean.com





Steve Shipley, President Elect


Phone: 877-895-6832


E-Mail: Steve.Shipley@testamericainc.com





Steve Reinders, Secretary


Phone: 515-276-8161


E-Mail: reinders@gabrobins.com





Karen Lodden, Treasurer


Phone: 515-281-4067


E-Mail: Karen.Lodden@dnr.iowa.gov





Leah Calvert, Program Chair


Phone: 515-256-8814


E-Mail: lcalvert@barkerlemar.com





Ginger Thune, Newsletter Editor


Phone: 515-554-1522


E-Mail: ginger.thune@atcassociates.com











Environmental Professionals of Iowa


P.O. Box 65484


West Des Moines, Iowa 50265


www.epiowa.org
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SNEAK PEEK


2008 EPI Symposium


Mon. Nov. 17- Tues. Nov. 18


Stoney Creek Inn





The Symposium will be more topically diversified this year including possible topics of green building and wind energy.  EPI is currently calling for speakers for the Symposium.  If you are interested in speaking or have a suggestion, please contact EPI President, Jasmine Bootman: � HYPERLINK "mailto:jasmine.m.bootman@us.mwhglobal.com" ��jasmine.m.bootman@us.mwhglobal.com� before May.  (Also, see attached EPI Symposium speaker registration form).





"Spring is nature's way of saying, 'Let's party!' "


— Robin Williams








ITRC Upcoming Seminars


(Interstate Technology & Regulatory Council)





EPI will be sponsoring three seminars from April through September which will be available in Des Moines, Council Bluffs and Cedar Rapids.  The seminars are web-based and FREE (with the exception of 4/17, which provides lunch for $10). 





4/17 – 	Remediation Assessment/Risk 	Management


	10-12:15pm


	$10 for lunch


	Registration open 3/7





6/24 - 	Direct Push Technology for Long 	Term Groundwater Monitoring


	1 – 3:15pm 


	Snacks provided





9/23 - 	Planning and Promoting 	Ecological Land Reuse of 	Remediated Sites


	1-3:15pm


	Snacks provided





A separate flyer will be distributed before each seminar as a reminder to register.  IDNR is awarding 2.25 CEUs for each seminar.  If interested in attending the seminars, please contact the following per area of where you would like to attend the seminar:





Des Moines – Location TBD


Jasmine Bootman


� HYPERLINK "mailto:jasmine.m.bootman@us.mwhglobal.com" ��jasmine.m.bootman@us.mwhglobal.com�


515-271-9608





Council Bluffs – Country Inn & Suites


Steve Shipley


� HYPERLINK "mailto:Steve.Shipley@testamericainc.com" ��Steve.Shipley@testamericainc.com�


877-895-6832





Cedar Rapids – Best Western Longbranch


Rowdy Bindert


� HYPERLINK "mailto:Rowdy.Bindert@testamericainc.com" ��Rowdy.Bindert@testamericainc.com�


877-895-6831
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